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The United States Government 
Accountability Office (GAO) 
released a report to Congressional 
committees about the Department 
of Veterans Affairs (VA) Veterans 
Health Administration’s (VHA’s) 
prosthetic services for female 
veterans. 

The report examined trends in 
prosthetics provided by the VHA 
to female veterans; characteristics 
of the female veteran population 
with limb loss and how the VHA 
provides prosthetic services to these 
veterans through its Amputation System 
of Care; and the VHA’s research efforts 
and the challenges that exist in studying 
prosthetics for female veterans with limb 
loss.

The report said that in fiscal years 2015 
to 2019 the proportion of prosthetic 
devices provided to female veterans 

grew from 6.8 percent to 7.9 percent and 
accounted for about $889.1 million of 
the $15.4 billion total cost of prostheses. 
The VHA provided prosthetic services 
to a small but growing female veteran 
amputee population (almost 3 percent of 
veterans with amputations in fiscal year 
2019), who were generally younger than 
male veterans with amputations.

Women are generally studied less 
than their male counterparts in 
prosthetic and amputee rehabilita-
tion research. The VHA designated 
prosthetic care for female veterans 
a national research priority in 2017 
and has funded eight related studies 
as of May 2020. One of the studies 
aims to develop a prosthetic ankle-
foot system that allows female veter-
ans to more easily change footwear 
with different heel heights.

VHA officials noted the impor-
tance of this research priority and the 
ongoing challenge of recruiting study 
participants due to the small female 
veteran population. 

To read the report, visit “Veterans 
Health Care: Agency Efforts to Provide 
and Study Prosthetics for Small but  
Growing Female Veteran Population”  
on the GAO website.
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A VHA-funded study aims to develop a prosthetic ankle-foot system that 
allows female veterans to more easily change footwear with different heel 
heights. Photograph courtesy of the Veterans Health Administration/GAO-21-60.
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